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Restrictive Land-Use Rules Add Billions to Housing Costs

A new report from the American Dream Coalition estimates that Oregon's land-use planning system added tens to hundreds of thousands of dollars to the cost of homes. Planning costs Portland homebuyers $60,000 per median home, while Jackson County homebuyers must pay $120,000 more per home.

The report notes that these estimates are conservative and probably average 25 percent more. Planning cost Oregon homebuyers more than $2.5 billion in 2005, the report estimates.

Housing was very affordable throughout Oregon in 1969, observes the report. But urban-growth boundaries drawn in the 1970s combined with other land-use rules to drive up housing prices. Oregon suffered the largest decline in affordability in the early 1990s, when the economy boomed but planners provided no room for growth.

The penalties of planning are far greater than the so-called costs of sprawl, says the report. The most widely cited study of the costs of sprawl estimates that urban-service costs to low-density homes are about $11,000 more per home than to compact neighborhoods.

 “How smart is ‘smart growth’ if it makes every home in a city cost $23,000 to $121,000 more so the city can save $11,000 on a few new homes?” asks the new report’s author, Randal O’Toole. O’Toole recommends that cities set user fees and taxes to make sure new development covers its costs and let people make their own choices about where they want to live.

Statewide, the report finds that planning-induced housing shortages added more than $3 billion to homebuyer costs in 2005. This does not count the cost to renters or purchasers of retail, commercial, or industrial property. 

High housing costs hurt Oregon’s economy by causing employers to locate elsewhere and forcing workers to make long commutes to other cities with more affordable housing. Land-use restrictions are also regressive because they impose especially large burdens on low-income families while providing windfall profits for wealthy homeowners.

“It is sadly ironic that the communities that consider themselves most progressive, such as Portland and Eugene, have the most regressive land-use rules,” says O’Toole. The 2000 census found that two out of three white families in Oregon own their own homes, but less than 40 percent of black or Hispanic families do.

Nor will all homeowners benefit from high prices. Homeowners want to trade up to a larger home will face much higher prices. Planning-induced housing shortages also makes housing prices more volatile, so homeowners may see their home values unexpectedly decline by 20 to 25 percent, as happened in California in the early 1990s.

The report recommends that Oregon's "big look" at its land-use planning system carefully review the effect of planning on housing affordability and that the state and cities relax rules that prevent homebuilders from meeting the demand for new homes.

The 48-page report is published by the American Dream Coalition, an Oregon-headquartered coalition of people and groups who support free-market solutions to urban problems. The report and numerous background files are available at http://americandreamcoalition.org/penalty.html — or go to http://americandreamcoalition.org/penalty.html#1 for the Oregon edition. 

